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Year 2 								    Autumn Term 2018

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to Year 2.  We are looking forward to a new year with your children and we hope they will have a very happy year with us.  We have a fun, busy term ahead of us, as outlined below.


In Maths we will continue to develop and extend number facts and skills learnt in Year One as well as teaching new ones.  This term’s work will include:[image: MS Mathematical clipart]


-counting in different steps (2s, 5s, 10s, then 3s and 4s)
-continuing varied sequences by adding on/taking away (e.g.  6, 9, __, __) 
-ordering and comparing numbers, including using the greater than and less than signs
-partitioning numbers into tens and ones 
-begin to add and subtract by partitioning rather than counting on
-estimating numbers of objects
-number bonds to 10 and 20
-simple multiplication (2s, 5s and 10s)
-measuring length (in cm and m) and mass (in g)
-telling the time (o’clock, half past, quarter past and quarter to)
-identifying and sorting simple 2d and 3d shapes including identifying lines of symmetry
-making simple pictograms and tally charts
-recognising simple fractions ( ½  ¼  ¾ ) 
-making totals with money

The children will be using computing within their work frequently this year, therefore we will ensure the children can use and navigate the laptops and iPads independently.  We will also develop the children’s word processing abilities (using capitals, line breaks and spaces), so they are able to enter, edit and save work independently on several programs.  The children will be learning how to use a variety of programs on 2Simple which they will use in a range of subjects.  We will also be exploring a range of Apps to begin to develop coding skills.

Our main topic this half term is ‘Home and Away’.  This Geography based unit helps children to learn about the continents, oceans and climates. In Year 1 the children learnt a lot about the local area and places within the UK. So we are going to take this prior knowledge and compare these places to Australia. We will be using our own knowledge, maps, websites and photos to describe the main physical and human features using geographical language.  
 

Following on from our Geography focus, we will then begin to look at the habitats of the Australian rainforests and the plants and animals that live there and compare this with our local woodland area. Our first genre in English will be explanation texts when the children will create their own life cycles. Our next focus will be poetry based on Australia. Finally during this topic, we will be creating some Aboriginal art and rainforest paintings, mixing our own colours and using tints and tones. 
[image: http://www.fotosearch.com/bthumb/SUE/SUE104/BWBW1309.jpg]‘Puppets’ will be the topic for the rest of the half term, this is based around materials.  We investigate properties of different materials (Science) and then link this to our DT unit in which we explore different types and ways of making puppets.  After making various test hand puppets, we will design and make our own hand puppets choosing the best material and joining technique.  A traditional tale of a very famous puppet will provide the basis for story writing in English.  

As well as the Science topics already mentioned, we teach Scientific experimental and investigative skills throughout both half terms and these will include:
• planning an investigation and evaluating the plan afterwards
• exploring fair testing
• making simple observations and comparisons
• recording results in simple tables and bar charts (including on an ICT program)

[bookmark: _GoBack]In PE this year we will start this term by focusing on Multi-skills and Gymnastics. We have PE on Tuesday and Friday in Year 2. Please ensure all of your child’s PE kit is named, including their plimsolls. If your child wears earrings please remove them prior to them coming to school on these days.

This half term we will be thinking about the question “How can people today be part of the BIG STORY of the Bible?”. Within this topic we will be exploring some of the key stories in the Bible. 

Our music lessons will be focused around the scheme of work Charanga and different skills including percussion and rhythm. We will also learn lots of songs for our Christmas play.

Should you wish to find out what we are doing each week, there is a weekly summary of the topics/themes for each subject displayed every week on the window nearest to Year 2, in front of where the classes line up.  If you want to further support your child’s school work, you might find the following website useful.  
http://www.mathszone.co.uk/ (KS1) We will update you with further websites throughout the year.          

Maths or English homework is given to the children every Thursday. This should be completed and returned to school by the following Tuesday. Starting from October, spellings will be given on a Thursday and then tested in school the following Wednesday.  It is also very important that the children regularly practise their reading at home. We aim to change book bags three times a week on Monday, Wednesday and Friday, but the children only need to bring their book bags into school when they are ready to change their book.  

Mr Hazlehurst and Mrs Newton are the teachers for Portman Class. Mr Hazlehurst teaches the class on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and Mrs Newton teaches on Thursday and Friday. Higdon Class is taught by Mrs Dingwall on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday morning.  Mrs Gray then teaches the class on Thursday and Friday. Mrs Kilsby (TA) will be supporting both classes on Monday and Tuesday mornings.

If you have any questions/queries or something you would like to discuss regarding your child, please do come and speak to us any day, preferably after school, but of course before school if it’s urgent/related to that day. 
Year 2 team
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